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Human Rights at the U.N. 

To the Editor:

Re "The Shame of the United Nations" (editorial, Feb. 26):

If the United States accepts your and Ambassador John R. Bolton's misguided advice to reopen negotiations on the text for the new Human Rights Council, it would do a disservice to the proud human rights tradition of the United States.

The current text has the essential foundations for a more effective council, with better tools to react swiftly to grave or chronic human rights violations. It allows for the election of better members than those now in the discredited Human Rights Commission. 

Unfortunately, we have seen little evidence that Ambassador Bolton and his team did much to ensure genuine and transparent elections for future members by supporting efforts to end regional bloc voting or supporting a 30-day candidacy period.

His approach seems nothing more than an effort to use council negotiations for larger political objectives.

Reopening the negotiations will only undercut the creation of a better human rights body, and thousands of victims of human rights abuses will pay the price. That is not in the interest of the United States. If Ambassador Bolton is successful in reopening the negotiations, he and the United States government must be held accountable for the results.

Yvonne Terlingen
New York, Feb. 26, 2006
The writer represents Amnesty International at the United Nations.
